Serving the Children of the World | July 12, 2025



Captured Moment from This Past Week...



#### Presentation at the Division Council Meeting

Kudos to the Kiwanis Club of Slabtown! They were the host club at this past week's Division Council Meeting. Their club Treasurer, Tanya March, gave a wonderful presentation about the book club that the Slabtown Kiwanis sponsors at "Friendly House", a community center in Portland. The book club meets twice a month and explores literature that is either about Oregon or written by an Oregon author. The books are recommended by those in the club and have frequently featured local Oregon history. When a particular book is explored, the group often takes a field trip to some location that adds depth and understanding to the topic being studied. Pictured above is the group in front of the Fireside Restaurant Marquee on one such trip. (Editor's commentary... I found the marquee's message fun and just possibly accurate! There may be a little gender bias involved, though!)

## At-A-Glance





A Calendar of This Coming Week's Activities

## July 13 - 19

Sunday	
Monday	Packed with Pride at Christ the King Church at 9:15 a.m.
	• Key Club Board meeting at Starbucks at 6:15 p.m.
Tuesday	• Hillsboro Tuesday Night Market at 4:45 p.m.
	• Key Club PCM at Beaverton New Seasons Market at 7:00
	p.m.
Wednesday	• Lunchtime Meeting at Murrayhill Taphouseat 11:45 a.m.
Thursday	Packed with Pride at Christ the King Church at 9:15 a.m.
Friday	
Saturday	• CLE (Club Leadership Education) online throughout the day • Sherwood Robin Hood Festival at 3:00 or 5:00 p.m.

### Plan ahead for these special opportunities next week:

- Tuesday, July 22<sup>nd</sup> Hillsboro Tuesday Night Market at 4:45 p.m.
- Wednesday, July 23rd Board meeting at the Deibert's at 7:00 p.m.
- Saturday, July 26th Beaverton Food Bank at 9:00 a.m.
- Saturday, July 26th Key Club Division Council Meeting at Tualatin Public Library at 11:00 a.m. Attendees will do a service project to benefit Ronald McDonald House, (the PNW Key Club District Project).
- Saturday, July 26th Kiwanis of Cedar Hills Winetasting event at Dauntless Wine Company Tasting Room at 11:00 a.m.

# of note\*

- Don't forget to show up for our club social, TONIGHT. Be at 5080 SW 153<sup>rd</sup> Ave. in Beaverton around 6:00 p.m. Bring a potluck dish and come prepared to enjoy conversation and good food.
- The Key Club President came back from Key Club International Convention with lots of plans and motivation to make this a GREAT year for the Sherwood Key Club. She has scheduled a summer Board meeting for Monday night, with several items on the agenda, including a brand-new service project setting up a face painting table at the Sherwood Wildlife Festival to raise money for the Key Club District Project. It is exciting to see the enthusiasm for service and leadership that our SLP youth gain from their convention experiences!
- As always during the summer months, you can sign up to help us raise funds for the club and enjoy a great evening at the Hillsboro Tuesday Night Market working as an Alcohol Monitor. Sue was located near the steps of the Courthouse this past Tuesday and got to observe this!



Yes... this is exactly what you think it is!

If you need a hint - finish this sentence, "With this ring....."

- This coming Wednesday is our BIG KDCCP (Kiwanis Doernbecher Children's Cancer Program) push! If you wish to donate to the cause, you are welcome to bring a check to the club meeting at Murrayhill Taphouse at 11:45 a.m.
- Incoming Officers An email message was sent to our incoming officers with the link for signing up for the CLE (Club Leadership Education) Training. Choices are to either do it on July 19<sup>th</sup> via Zoom, or to do it in-person on August 21<sup>st</sup> at District Convention. Regardless of which choice our officers make, all must register online HERE. Any officer who hasn't yet registered should do so as soon as possible!
- It is again time to help make and sell those delicious, sugar coated Elephant Ears! We've got a nice group of volunteers from our club helping the Tualatin Kiwanis on Saturday, July 19<sup>th</sup> with their booth at the Sherwood Robin Hood Festival. Several of our Sherwood Key Clubbers will be helping, as well!
- We have a club Board meeting scheduled for Wednesday, July 23<sup>rd</sup>. It will be at the Deibert's at 7:00 p.m. At that meeting, the Board will formalize a policy that we've unofficially had in place for years but haven't written in to our Bylaws. When a former SLP (Service Leadership Program), member joins our club, Kiwanis International exempts them from paying dues for 2 years. However, there are fees included in a member's annual dues payment which are not covered by KI... such as local club dues, paying for the KI newsletter, and KI insurance! The Board will be voting whether to exempt the member from those fees, as well. What this means is that the club would be picking up the "tab" on those fees. The Board will be voting if they wish to make our informal policy official.
- If you plan to help with our Beaverton Food Bank project on July 26, please let us know by either signing up at a meeting, or emailing Robby and Sue.
- The Key Club LTG has organized a Division Council Meeting, set for Saturday, July 26<sup>th</sup> starting at 11:00 a.m. at the Tualatin Public Library. Attendees will be making cards with positive messages to comfort families staying at the Ronald McDonald House. There will be games, snacks, prizes and a mystery guest

speaker. Everyone is also encouraged to bring canned goods to be given to the Ronald McDonald House.

- That same day, July 26<sup>th</sup>, the Cedar Hills Kiwanis Club is sponsoring a wine tasting fundraiser. The Cedar Hills President commented at the recent DCM that this winery was chosen because it is owned by a former veteran, and the Cedar Hills Club wanted to support the owner as a thank you for his service to our country. The event starts at 11:00 a.m. and goes until 2:00 p.m. The cost is \$60. If wine tasting isn't your "thing", don't forget that a check for half the price of the event, (the amount the Kiwanis Club will make from each attendee), can be sent to their club as a token of your support for their program. The check should be made payable to: Cedar Hills Kiwanis Foundation. Send it to KCCH Treasurer, Jack Riley, 16880 SW Spellman Drive, Beaverton, OR 97007.
- On Sunday, July 27<sup>th</sup> we have our next opportunity to set up a table at the Tigard Farmer's Market. We will be there from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. The address for the Farmer's Market is: 9100 SW Burnham St. We would love to have some of you show up to support our efforts to let the community know more about what we do.
- We also have a Sunday Parkways on July 27. This one is being held in East Portland.
   Sign up here and/or please share the link with a friend!
- Don't forget to put the Mexican Dominoes (5<sup>th</sup> Wednesday of the Month), fun activity on your calendars. We'll be heading to Bill Pennell's home on Wednesday, July 30<sup>th</sup>. We plan to start the evening at 6:00 p.m. with potluck appetizers, desserts and drinks. We don't want to interfere with concentration on the game... so we'll all be "grazing" our food as we strategize our game moves! Bill's address is: 6510 Failing Street, West Linn.
- We are hoping to finalize the list of members planning to go to the Mt. Hood
  Kiwanis Camp on August 1<sup>st</sup>. It looks like it will be an incredibly rewarding day
  of service! If you wish to attend, please let George know, <u>HERE</u>, as soon as
  possible.